
Wednesday 7th July 2021

PGL (September 2021) – Year 6 Residential Trip

Dear Parents/Carers,

Thank you to those who attended last night’s PGL meeting. We are delighted that we are now able to
attend our Year 6 residential trip. The adults taking care of your children whilst away at PGL will be;
Mr Walton, Mr Rose, Miss Penney, Mrs Anderson and one other member of Baines’ staff. All of these
adults are extremely experienced members of staff who have attended PGL residential trips before.

Please read the key information about the trip below and keep for your own records.

Date of trip: Monday 6th September 2021

Before arrival: Please can we ask that you have a substantial lunch before arriving, as your child will
not be eating again until tea, which will be at approximately 6pm.

Arrival: Please arrive at school at 12pm (noon) with your bag or suitcase.

Departure: Approximately 12:30pm (once suitcases/bags have been packed onto the coach).

Journey: No food or drink is permitted on the coach during the journey.

Medicine: Please see Mrs Anderson on arrival. Any medicine that your child requires should be in a
transparent plastic bag and clearly labelled with your child’s name. Inside the bag, there must be
detailed information about when (during the day) your child needs to take their medicine and how
much.

Money: If you choose, your child may bring £10 to spend in the PGL tuck shop. Please can we ask
that this is brought in ten £1 coins and in a small bank bag, with your child’s name clearly labelled.
Please see Miss Penney on arrival.

Behaviour: The behaviour of our pupils whilst on this trip is very important. Any child who is
persistently not following instructions and our Baines’ values, will be sent home.

Mobile Phones: Children will not be allowed any electronics of any kind, including mobile phones.
Mrs Rusling will be in daily contact with the school. If there are any emergencies, please contact the
school, who will in turn, contact Mrs Rusling at PGL.

Accommodation: Teaching staff will be allocate children to dormitories and groups. Friendship
groups will be taken into account.



Disposable Cameras: Children are allowed to bring a disposable camera. Please label these clearly
with a marker pen. The teachers will also have cameras so will take excellent photographs of your
child throughout the week.

Food: The variety of food on offer at PGL is excellent. If your child has any dietary requirements,
please include it on the medical form and PGL will be informed.

Departure from PGL: (Friday 10th September 2021) Once we have boarded the coach, a Parent
App message will be sent out, informing parents of the time we will arrive back at Baines’. We hope to
be setting off at approximately 4pm.

Arrival at Baines’: Please be waiting to collect your child at the necessary time. Please ensure all
bags/suitcases are collected.

We are sure all of the children will have a fantastic week at PGL and will make memories that will last
a lifetime. If you have any questions between now and the 6th September, please do not hesitate to
contact the school office and we will be more than happy to help you.

Yours sincerely,

Mr H.Rose
Key Stage 2 Leader/Year 6 Teacher


